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PO Box H326
Australia Square NSW 1215

By email

Dear Ms Moore

Consultation paper on costs disclosure thresholds

Thank you for the opportunity to contribute to the review of costs disclosure 
thresholds.

The consultation paper states that in assessing how the costs of providing 
legal services have increased, the review is considering scales of costs, among 
other things. The paper also states that a review of the scale of costs in the 
Supreme Court of Victoria between 1997 and 2022 indicates the scales have 
increased by around a third more than inflation.

The Court would note that caution is required when comparing figures in 
the scale over time and using the scale as a basis to assess increases in the 
costs of providing legal services. In the period referred to in the paper, the 
scale has undergone significant reviews, including a review by the Law 
Institute of Victoria in 2005-9 resulting in an overhaul of the scale in 2013, 
and more recently a review by the Supreme Court and County Court. 

In October 2021, the Supreme Court and County Court appointed the Hon 
Justice Jack Forrest and her Honour Kathryn Kings (the Reviewers) to review 
the current method by which litigious costs (party/party costs) are assessed 
in Victoria. They were asked to consider whether the scale of costs should be 
discarded and replaced by a contemporary method of assessing costs.

During their consultations, the Reviewers were informed of a ‘rule of thumb’ 
in Victoria that the successful party would recover 40–50 per cent of their 
actual legal costs, and this was based on practitioners’ experience of 
recovering costs in accordance with the scale.
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